
 

                                                                                                                 

  

                                                                                                                           

ROTARY CLUB OF CITRUS HEIGHTS    

                                                                                                           

January 29, 2014  

   

  

Pledge:  Cub Reporter Late                                                                        Invocation:  Cub Reporter Late  

  

Introduction of Visiting Rotarians:     

  

Cub Reporter Late:  From the Roseville Club, with the Classification of Financial Management and our Past  

District Governor, Fred Croy...Welcome Fred...  

   

Introduction of Guests:  

  

Ray Riehle introduced Rick Dobbs; Rick is with Shepherd’s Love and runs an orphanage in Uganda...Welcome  

Rick...  

  

Rich Hale introduced Sawyer Stauffer; Sawyer is our outgoing Rotary Youth Exchange (RYE) Student...  

Welcome Sawyer     

  

Rich Hale introduced Jacob Langley; Jacob is the President of the Mesa Verde High School Interact Club,  

Welcome Jacob...  

  

I Cannot Remember Who introduced our RYE Student, Sabrina Roth...Sabrina is from Switzerland and her home  

sponsor is RC Interlaken, District 1990...Welcome Sabrina  

  

Ray Riehle introduced Kalvatrov and his wife Irena, along with Dennis Iger and his son, Dennis Iger... Kalvatrov  

runs Hannibal’s Catering...His wife Irena is a Para Legal...Dennis Senior is the owner of Citrus Plaza Market and  

his son Dennis junior has his own catering business... Welcome Kalvatrov, Irena Dennis and Dennis...  

  

Charlie McComish introduced Suzanne Santana, Suzanne is a Sales Executive with Prime Pay and this is her  

second time as our guest...Welcome Suzanne...  

  

Diane Riehle introduced Evan Jacobs; Evan is the current President of the Citrus Heights Chamber of  

Commerce...Welcome Evan...  



 

Henry Tingle introduced Monica Alejandrez; Monica is the Assistant to the City Manager (Henry  

Tingle)...Welcome Monica...  

  

Henry Tingle introduced Colleen McDuffee; Colleen is Planning Manager for the City of Citrus  

Heights...Welcome Colleen...  

  

Henry Tingle introduced Chris Meyers; Chris is the City of Citrus Heights Facility and Grounds  

Manager...Welcome Chris...  

  

Special Announcement and Recognition:  

President Justin announced a major contribution for our upcoming Crab Feed...Dignity Health is giving a $20,000    

Sponsorship... Gail Moxley was presented with a Certificate of Recognition and a rousing standing  

ovation...Thank You Gail and Dignity Health for this major contribution...   

      

Club Foundation Minute: Rich Hale indicated that there are funds available for our mini-grant program and  

encouraged members to submit an application for worthwhile projects within Citrus Heights. Thanks Rich...  
  
Membership:   Diane Riehle reminded the club that we will have another Club Mixer at our meeting on March 26, 2014.  
Diane Riehle will need the names of prospective members so she can prepare and send invitations.  Gail & Diane are going  
to scrub our current roster, so if you have not updated your profile, please go to our website...   

Vocational Minute:                                                                                                                                                                              

President Justin introduced Mel Turner... Mel explained to the club how his high school Spanish teacher’s  

influence resulted in a new direction for his life... Mel talked about going to Mexico in his junior year of college  

and becoming fluent in the Spanish language and how this ability presented numerous opportunities...He was  

elected to the City Council in November 2010.  He is currently serving as Mayor.  Prior to becoming a Council  

Member, Mel served on the Planning Commission and represented the City on the Sacramento County Sheriff's  

Community Outreach Advisory Board (SOSAB).  He is very active in community service and currently serves as  

Vice President of the Citrus Heights Police Department's Police Activities League and is a member of the Citrus  

Heights Rotary Club.Mel and his wife, Connie of 33 years, relocated to Citrus Heights from San Mateo County in  

1980.  They raised two children very successfully in this community and their life here has been good.  Mel  

enjoys backpacking, fly fishing, bicycling and kayaking. Mel spent approximately 28 years in law enforcement  

administration as an Adult Probation Officer in San Mateo County, a Crime Prevention Official with the San  

Mateo Police Department and a Law Enforcement Administrator with the State of California's Department of  

Justice and the Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation.  He also worked in Human Resources as a  

supervisor and manager in state and local government.  He currently teaches classes at University of San  

Francisco and Sacramento City College as a member of the Adjunct Faculty. His priorities for Citrus Heights  

include aggressive economic development, public safety and security, supporting programs geared to keep our  

youth busy and motivated to do good deeds, and a commitment to support our neighborhoods...Thanks Mel...  

Sacramento Club is having their Centennial Gala at McClellan Conference Center on May 17, 2014 beginning at  

6 PM... Celebrating A Century of Service – A Future of Possibilities.... Annual RI Dinner: President Justin also  

announced our RI President Ron Burton will attend the RI Dinner on March 30, 2014...Details to follow...  

  

Crab Feed:  Rich Hale reported that we need to sell more tickets to put 750 people in the room...We also Need  

More Raffle and Silent Auction Items plus One Dessert from each member...It is Crunch Time with only a few  

weeks left before this major fundraiser... “DJ” and Auctioneer are confirmed...Remember that the Crab Feed is  

Saturday; February 15, 2014 at the Citrus Heights Community Center...We have stretched the Goal and will  

concentrate our efforts on SPONSORSHIPS... Each Chair is being asked how many people they need... Sign Ups  

are voluntary and if you don’t volunteer, you will be assigned... Our Crab Feed Chair is encouraging voluntarily  

signups... Silent Auction-looking for 3 items from each member in the $50 - $100 Range...Bring Your Items In  

As Soon As You Can...Gift Baskets filled with items like chocolate, liquor, gift cards are hot items, as well as  



 

tools...Raffle:  Tina Shaw we are OK with the Live Auction items... reported is looking for 75 items plus gift  

cards in the amount of $50..We already have a helicopter ride with the Sacramento County Sherriff’s  

Department...We are only having 10 of these items to smooth out the flow of the evening so as not to lose our  

guests...Set Up:  Reminder that All Hands are needed for the set up and tear down...  Normally takes 3 hours...  

Cooks are all ready to go and Carlos Hernandez and Mark Duncan will assist with the kitchen duties... Dessert  

Table: Home Made Pies were prized by our guests last year...Charlie McComish stated that the goal Goal is two  

desserts per member...Registration:  Debbie Scott will lead the Registration effort... Bars:  The club now has a  

third jockey box for the third bar... Wine:  We will be offering 10 Magnums of Wine this year and will move the  

display to the hallway to make it easier for your guests to see...Sponsorships:  Rich distributed sponsorship flyers  

to aid in our solicitation of sponsors...Event Tickets:  President Justin spoke about the ease of obtaining tickets on  

line... 311 Tickets remain Unsold...On line Forms can be completed that avoid ticket sale fees... The form is also a  

great way to become a sponsor... Online ticket sales through eventbrite...Focus on SELLING  

TICKETS...President Justin reported 541 tickets sold to date..We still need  more Raffle Items..  You can  

purchase tickets on line or by filling out the ticket request at the bottom of our Crab Feed Flyer...See it at the end  

of this newsletter... Goal is to have each member provide items with a total value of $250... The special fundraiser  

for the evening will be for the Rotary project called Rotoplast... Rotaplast International is a 501(c)(3) non-profit,  

humanitarian organization founded in 1992 as a world community service project of the Rotary Club of San  

Francisco by Dr. Angelo Capozzi and Peter Lagarias. Rotaplast is committed to changing lives through  

reconstructive surgery and has performed 15,000 surgeries in countries around the world. Again...We Need Help  

with Raffle Items...Gift Cards would be GREAT...                                                                                                                              

  

President Justin Announces Upcoming District 5180 Important Events:   

See all flyers at end of this newsletter... Dinner with RI President Ron Burton...March 30 at the Doubletree  

beginning at 6PM cost: $55 per person...RYLA 2014 Schedule...Rotary STRS Classes... Rotary Club of  

Sacramento Centennial Gala on May 17 at McClellan Conference Center...cost: $115 per person...  

  

Raley’s Gift Cards:    

How it Works: Our Rotary Club and Soroptimist of Historic Auburn are partnering again this year to sponsor this  

52 week Gift Card Giveaway… Each ticket holder will be eligible for a weekly drawing for 52 weeks, beginning  

July 4, 2012 to June 26, 2013.  The winner of each drawing receives a gift card in the amount of $100 to use at  

Raley’s, Bell Air and Nob Hill… Each ticket purchased qualifies for all 52 drawings, so don’t lose them. Tickets  

are $20 each and have been distributed to the club...Jack has two winning tickets, but the Rotarians who have the  

tickets have not turned in their funds yet... Special Thanks to Jack Duncan for chairing this fundraiser...                                                                                  

                                                            

Citrus Heights Rotary Anniversary Dinner:   

Jessica Mang reported that our 50th Anniversary Dinner is scheduled for May 18, 2014...The Theme is Roaring  

20’s with Costumes encouraged...Jessica is putting a committee together and NEEDS volunteers. Meeting  

scheduled for February 11 (Tuesday) 7:30 AM at Christi Woodards Office behind Red Robin...Thanks Jessica...  

  

Rotary at Work Projects:    

Alex Turcotte reported that Rotary at Work Projects are scheduled for February (A Crime Fighting Project) and  

another project in April...details to follow...Thanks Alex...  

  

Texas Hold-Em Poker Tournament:    

Rich Hale announced he has distributed our Poker Tournament Flyer by e-mail... This Event will be held at the  

Citrus Heights Community Center on Saturday April 19, 2014...The Goal is to have 50 table sponsors and 135  

players... We will include the flyer in newsletters after the Crab Feed...  Thanks Rich...  

Citrus Heights Police Athletic League (PAL) Major Fundraiser:  

Reminder about the first Major PAL Fundraiser...  The Citrus Heights Police Activities League will be raffling off  

Original CHPD Harley Road Kings...Tickets are $50.00 each and will be drawn live at the First Annual PAL  



 

Banquet on Friday, May 16, 2014 at the Citrus Heights Community Center...Early ticket purchases will enter you  

into Early Bird Drawings prior to the Motorcycle Raffle...   

  

Reminder that we need new volunteers to help with the weekly meeting clean up...Please see Gail Moxley to  

volunteer...  

  

Reminder We will celebrate Sabrina’s Birthday next week....  

  

Helping Hands Program:  

Alex Turcotte told the story of a Father having a medical emergency here in Citrus Heights at Christmas time...  

His family had almost nothing... Through the action of CHPD through the Helping Hands Program and the  

generosity of our local Target Store provided presents for all the children and much needed appliances for the  

home... Thanks Alex...  

  
Wheel Spins:    
Mark Duncan spun $9 for attending a concert   
Drew Bauer spun $9 for winning a second Raley’s Gift Card  
  

Fine Master:  Rich Hale distributed a beaded necklace to everyone and explained that this will be used to get  

everyone at the Crab Feed to purchase one for $10 while we are having the 3-4 minute presentation on Rotoplast.   

Rich also had us play out the heads-tails game (holding your behind for tails and your head for heads and then  

fined everyone $1 each... Thanks Rich   

  

Mentor Program:   

Reminder that the current Mentors work to complete their task of integrating Mentees into our club                                 

  

Program:   

Bill Van Duker introduced our fellow Rotarian, Henry Tingle, City Manager for the City of Citrus Heights to lead a  

presentation on the proposed Medical Office Project/City Hall Relocation...Henry began the presentation with a story of him  

going over to Bill Van Duker’s Print Shop and asking Bill what he thought of the City having their own Police Department.   

It is a story better told by either Henry or Bill...Henry Explained that The City of Citrus Heights received an application  

for a project which would result in changes to the current City Hall grounds. The initial project submitted in July  

2013 involved demolishing all of the existing buildings on the civic center campus, except for the police services  

building. The July plans showed a proposed New City Hall building and a new three-story medical office building  

at the corner of Greenback Lane and Fountain Square Drive.  In August 2013, a community workshop was held  

where a variety of input was given by the community. Due to community input received in August, significant  

changes have already been made to the proposed project.  Colleen presented the proposal to build The medical  

office building is still located in the same general vicinity, near the corner of Fountain Square Drive and  

Greenback Lane and City Hall has been removed from the project site and is anticipated to be constructed at a  

new location. On Wednesday, January 15, 2014, a community workshop was held to discuss the proposed projects.  Over  

100 community members attended and were provided an overview of the projects as well many provided feedback and  

comments regarding the projects. On Wednesday evening, January 15, 2014, the City of Citrus Heights in  

partnership with Dignity Health, held a public open house for the proposed City Hall and Medical Office Building  

(MOB) projects. The open house was held from 6:00 p.m.to 9:00 p.m.at the Citrus Heights Community Center  

(6300 Fountain Square Drive, Citrus Heights).The City of Citrus Heights made multiple efforts to contact the  

community and stakeholders to invite them to the meeting. A project flyer announcing the open house was mailed  

to property owners within 1,000 ft. radius of the existing City Hall as well as posted on the City’s website.  

Notices were sent to each of the City’s Neighborhood Associations, local business associations, persons who had  



 

attended the August 15thmeeting, as well as to persons enrolled on the City’s “e-notifier” system. Media  

announcements were also published in the Sacramento Bee and the Sacramento Business Journal. As a result of  

these efforts, approximately 180 community members attended the meeting along with project staff and team  

members. Chris Meyers addressed the Why a New City Hall?  When the City of Citrus Heights incorporated in  

1997, we needed to very quickly find an interim City Hall. We took the buildings built in the 1970s and did our  

best to retrofit two of them to create your current City Hall. While in many ways the site has served us well, both  

buildings are in need of major and costly repairs. More than 35 years old, these buildings will continue to need  

major capital improvements in the coming years. While a location has not been finalized, the project now  

proposes to move the City Hall to an alternate site. A New City Hall would provide us with many improvements  

and cost savings. A partial list includes: Design a City Hall with community input to meet the specific needs of  

our city...Eliminate the need for costly repairs and upgrades for ADA compliance, mechanical, and electrical  

needs, etc. (currently estimated at $5.5 million) Reduce operating and maintenance costs by $2.5 million over the  

next 15 years...Allow us to have one public counter/one-stop shopping for all licensing, permits, etc. (currently  

dispersed in two buildings) Develop a more sustainable, ‘green’ City Hall The existing City Hall buildings have  

exceeded their life expectance and the cost of repairs and upgrades will only continue to escalate over time.  

Rather than continuing to repair two aged buildings, it may be more cost effective to build a New City Hall. The  

proposed new medical office building will enter into a long-term lease and their lease payments to the City will  

enhance a significant portion of building a New City Hall. This is a very exciting time for our city. There are  

many details to work out, including how to best preserve and/or relocate the rose bushes from the old Fountain  

Square; and what amenities you would like to see in a New City Hall. HOW TO GET INVOLVED Questions and  

comments about this project are welcomed by phone or email to: PHONE:(916) 725-2448   

EMAIL:publicinfo@citrusheights.net PUBLIC OPEN HOUSE Please join us as we continue the dialog on these  

two proposed projects. We want to hear from you. You can find detailed information about both the New City  

Hall and Medical Office Building Proposals on the City Website... Special Thanks to Colleen, Chris and Henry...  

  

 ATTENTION:NEXT CRAB FEED MEETING IS THIS WEDNESDAY - THE WAFFLE HOUSE AT 7:30AM  

Opportunity Drawing: $150   Winners:  Mel Turner $3 (Let it Ride)      Sawyer Stauffer $3  

Check out Our New Website at: www.chrotary.org  

President Justin adjourned the meeting at 1:30 PM  

  

  

  

  



 

 

 

  



  Raffle Tickets  

 Tickets are $50 each  

 Enter raffle as many times as you wish 

 Raffle tickets are not tax-deductible 

  Banquet Tickets 

 Tickets drawn LIVE at the banquet! 

 Tickets are $50 each 

 Table of 10 = $500  

 Banquet tickets are tax deductible;                        

Tax ID # 80-0470129 

Purchase Tickets 

 Call the hotline at (916) 727-4820 

 

 In person at the Citrus Heights Police 

Department, 6315 Fountain Square Drive 
 

 Send in via fax or email; visit 

www.citrusheightspalraffle.com to download 

application and instructions  

Citrus Heights Police Activities League         

First Annual Raffle and Banquet 
 

Enter to WINWINWIN   an   original CHPD Harley Road King MOTORCYCLEMOTORCYCLEMOTORCYCLE!!!   

www.citrusheightspalraffle.comwww.citrusheightspalraffle.com  

Banquet: Friday, May 16, 2014 from 5:30 p.m. to 10:00 p.m.  

Silent Auction Live Auction Door Prizes  Dinner No Host Bar Entertainment 

 

 

 

 

All proceeds benefit the  

Citrus Heights Police Activities League 





Location and Times of Local Area Club Meetings:              

Makeup at http://www.rotaryeclubone.org/ 

 Monday  
S. Sacramento Casa Garden Restaurant 11:30 AM 
Walnut Grove Wimpy’s Restaurant 12:15 PM 

Foothill Highlands Lions Gate (McClellan Park) 12:15 PM 
Fair Oaks Community Club House 6:45 PM 
Sacramento Radisson Hotel  12:15 PM 
 Tuesday  
Mather-Perkins Mills Station – 2nd Floor 7:00 AM 
Oroville-Sunrise Historic Monday Club 7:00 AM 

Sutter Buttes-Sunrise Refuge Restaurant 7:00 AM 
Rancho Cordova Sunrise Brookfield’s Restaurant 11135 Folsom Blvd 7:00 AM 
Sacramento Breakfast Gonul’s Restaurant 7:15 AM 
Oroville Historic Monday Club 12:00 PM 
Arden Arcade Sherriff’s Sub-Station 2500 Marconi 12:00 PM 
Marysville Peach Tree Country Club 12:15 AM 

Rancho Cordova Rancho Cordova City Hall, 2729 Prospect Dr 12:15 PM 
Gold River Zinfandel Grille & Bar 2220 Gold Springs Ct 6:30 PM 
Carmichael Palm Street Pub & Grill 6:30 PM 
Centennial West Sacramento Ramada Plaza Inn & Suites 1250 Hayward Dr 7:00 AM 
Folsom Lake Folsom Community Center 12:00 PM 
 Wednesday  
Rocklin – Loomis Whitney Oaks Country Club 7:00 AM 

Natomas (Sacramento) McDonald’s Northgate Blvd. 7:15 AM 
El Dorado Hills Community Service Pavilion 7:30 AM 
Laguna – Elk Grove Valley Hi Country Club 7:30 AM 
South Placer Zinfandel Grille 12:00 PM 
Yuba City Refuge Restaurant 12:00 PM 
Citrus Heights Citrus Heights Community Center 12:00 PM 

East Sacramento Evan’s Kitchen 885 57th St. Between H&J 12:00 PM 
Elk Grove Vince’s Restaurant 12:15 PM 
North Sacramento Double Tree Hotel 12:15 PM 
Midtown Sacramento The Black Pearl 5:30 PM 
 Thursday  
Historic Folsom My Brother Vinny’s 7:00 AM 

Roseville-Sunrise Ginger’s 1410 E Roseville Parkway 7:00 AM 

Yuba-Feather River Sunrise Eagle’s Nest Restaurant 7:00 AM 

Gridley Gridley Veteran Memorial Hall 12:00 PM 
Lincoln Women’s Club House 12:00 PM 
Folsom Rotary Clubhouse 7:00 AM 
Roseville Sierra View Country Club 12:15 PM 
 Friday  

Orangevale La Placita Restaurant 7:00 AM 

Point West Red Lion Inn Sacramento 7:00 AM 

Granite Bay McCormic & Schmick’s 1194 Rsvl Parkway 12:15 PM 

West Sacramento Pheasant Club 12:15 PM 


